O’Sullivan Shopfitting (Cambridge) Ltd
243 Mill Road

Cambridge

CB1 3BE

8th July 2004

F.A.O: Stephanie Lawrence

Dear Stephanie,


I am writing with regard to a complaint that was made today, by a member of staff at the Poundhill Co-op, against one of Kingspan’s employees. Our employee, Andy Hyder, has informed us that you spoke to him on the telephone to let him know a complaint was made and that you advised that he return to the store and apologise for his inappropriate actions and abusive language.

As I understand, Andy had arrived at the entrance to the rear of the store which he believed to be the appropriate entrance for tradesmen. Once he had entered the store, he was told by a female member of staff that he could not proceed to the shop floor and would have to go out of the rear entrance and walk around to the front of the store to gain access to the shop floor. As he was already in the building, he queried the lady’s demand and felt that she was hostile in her response. He tried to explain that he had always entered the Co-op stores via the back entrance and thought that this was the correct policy. Andy states that the lady became verbally aggressive and ordered him to comply with her demand. At this point, Andy felt that if he remained on site the lady would continue to provoke him and so he thought it would be better to leave the store to allow them both some respite from the awkward situation. He planned to return via the front entrance later in the day when he hoped that the lady would conduct herself in a more professional manner.  
As you are aware, Andy is a highly professional, well respected, polite and courteous member of our team. He judged the situation in accordance with our in-house training on Potential Personal Risks and we support his decision, as only he knows how uncomfortable he was made to feel. Andy vehemently denies using any abusive language or exhibiting any aggressive behaviour towards the lady in question and feels very concerned by this allegation.
Kingspan were not aware of any policy in place by the Co-op that denies contractors access via the rear entrance, however, if this is the case, we would appreciate details of this policy so that we can make sure that all of our operatives follow this instruction. We follow all policy guidelines that we are aware of and if we are kept updated on any amendments, further unwitting policy breaches can be prevented. We would also like to state that this procedure is not implemented by any other Co-op 
store or even by any other employees within the Poundhill store; therefore, we feel that Andy was correct in questioning the order.
We pride ourselves on providing a good service to our customers and endeavour to maintain good customer relations; therefore, we take any complaints very seriously.

If we do receive a formal complaint regarding this matter then we will carry out a thorough investigation. We will keep you updated during the process and take the appropriate course of action in relation to the findings. The process will be executed in line with our complaints policy.

We hope that this situation is resolved promptly and efficiently and will co-operate fully in finding a resolution that is acceptable to all parties involved.
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you require any further information. We look forward to hearing from you soon.

Yours sincerely,

Peter McDonnell

